
Spring 1 2024 Class Lynher



We started by watching how a scoreboard changes for a football match. We discussed how the 
numbers that change are variables. We looked at what a variable can be and then went onto 

Scratch to explore this further. We looked at a scoreboard that was already made and amended 
it. Then we made our own.

It was good that 
you could just click 
on a character and 

it would make a 
change on the 

scoreboard 
depending on what 

you had 
programmed it to 

do.



We explored variables further and thought of them as a place holder that can only hold a 
single value at a time. We thought about the importance of naming a variable and how a 

space is shown. We then applied what we had learnt to create, name and update variables 
in Scratch. We also learnt how to make them say something.

It is important to name 
a variable so the 
computer knows 

which one you want to 
change.



This week we were applying what we had learnt about variables on an existing game in 
Scratch. We thought about where to change a variable in a program, made predictions 
and tested them. Then we made use of an event in a program to set a variable. We also 

learnt about operator blocks and added one of these in. 

You have to put your 
blocks in the correct 

place or they may not 
work when you want 

them to.



We explored a falling fruit game where you scored points, identifying the variables and 
how it worked. Then we planned our own game used this as a basis.

We had to link 
to our maths 
to work out 
how to slow 
our sprites 

down.



We used our plans to make our games on Scratch. We had to get things to fall at different 
rates and have a working scoreboard. As a challenge we added a timer. We had to use our 

debugging skills if things didn’t work.

It was good that we could 
debug what we had done 

and improve it. I worked out 
why mine wouldn’t work at 

first.
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